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Comments for Public Posting: Torreyson Flynn Association and our members support the 4
recommendations of the Transportation Committee sent to the
committee September 18, 2019. Please see the attached letter
Thank you.



Torreyson Flynn Association

Re: Proposed Tour Bus Ordinance
Attention: Honorable Mike Bonin, Chair, Transportation Committee

Greetings,

Our Neighborhood is constantly plagued with dangerous and annoying
tour busses who flagrantly disobey the law and create general havoc in
our area. They use loud speakers in direct violation of the law and
constantly ignore street signs.

We are located adjacent to Mulholland and have large busses on our
tiny streets who block ingress and egress and create hazards.

We strongly urge you to follow the 4 recommendation of the
Transportation Department made in their September 18 memo to you
and approve this ordinance for the consideration of the full council.

Our neighborhood has suffered with these tour and busses far too long
and we need relief. Please consider this carefully.

Thank you.
Richard Klug, President
Torreyson Flynn Association /



